
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 14 JUNE 2007


CROS.61/07
DRAFT MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL PLAN (INCORPORATING THE CORPORATE CHARGING POLICY) 2008/09 TO 2010/11

The Head of Financial Services submitted report CORP.18/07 enclosing the draft Medium Term Financial Plan and Corporate Charging Policy for 2008/09 to 2010/11.

The Plan linked the key aims and objectives of the Council, as contained in the Corporate Plan, to the availability of resources enabling the Council to prioritise the allocation of resources to best meet overall aims and objectives.  The Plan also incorporated the Corporate Charging Policy which provided a framework providing potential policy options for each charging area.

The Executive had, on 31 May 2007, approved the draft Medium Term Financial Plan (incorporating the Corporate Charging Policy) as the basis for consultation with this Committee (Minute EX.113/07 refers).

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following issues:

1. In response to a question the Finance and Performance Management Portfolio Holder said that it was his expectation that Council Tax increases would be limited to 3.5% or less within the duration of the Plan.

2. Members considered the level of detail provided within the Medium Terms Financial Plan to be very helpful in terms of dealing with issues facing the Council e.g. Service Plans tying closely with financial planning and performance review which allowed outturn expenditure and outputs delivered to be measured against budgeted expenditure and targets.

3. A Member referred to the section entitled “Housing Benefits” which reported that the Department of Works and Pensions (DWP) allocation under the Government’s Comprehensive Spending Review would reduce annually by 2%, which would be passed on to local authorities to be met from local authority provided servces i.e. housing  benefits.   It was the view of the DWP that local authorities could make required savings by embracing the shared service agenda. He further referred to the emerging budget issues identified at section 2.3 of the report and sought clarification on the current situation regarding shared services.

In response the Deputy Chief Executive advised that progress on shared services in general was in status until the unitary agenda moved forward.  Clearly some difficult decisions required to be made in terms of shared services and timing would be dependant upon clear direction being provided by the leadership of the Council.

The Leader of the Council reminded Members that the Budget resolution had been approved by Council in February 2007, and Officers tasked with bringing reports back to Members.  Shared Services had been discussed with the Districts and work undertaken on a range of shared services.  Work was, however, now on hold pending the outcome of the unitary debate.

Members noted that the current medium term financial projections pointed to a potential significant shortfall in the Council’s budgets from 2007/08 onwards and were concerned to ensure that urgent action was taken to address that once the outcome of the unitary debate was known. 

4. In response to a question regarding the potential reduction in allocation of Highways Claimed Rights Budget, the Director of Community Services said that he and the Portfolio Holder had challenged the 13% reduction in highway maintenance allocation and the City Council and been given additional planned maintenance work to off-set that reduction in the current year.  The situation may, however, require to be pursued further in future. 

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that, whilst the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee welcomed the draft Medium Term Financial Plan (incorporating the Corporate Charging Policy)  2008/09 to 2010/11, it was concerned at the implications which the delay in progressing the shared services agenda may have thereon. 







